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Commander's Message
Comrades,

Thank you for the support
and words of
encouragement as my
time as your Post
Commander begins.

On June 19th, the Post
had Alpine Boy Scout
Troop 105 as our guests for the Flag
Retirement (burning) ceremony. Six hours
and over 1,200 flags later, the scouts
completed the ceremony. These boys and
Scoutmaster Ed Thibault deserve a great
deal of praise and respect as they did all of
this on one of the hottest weekends of the
year thus far. (Troop 105 has a rich history
in Alpine dating back to 1946: The initial
charter was the Alpine Community
Church. In 1949, the charter was
transferred to the Alpine Men's Fellowship
was again transferred in 1951 to its current
sponsor, the Alpine Kiwanis).

We would love to have you come up to the
Post and support the Post Auxiliary on
July 4th for live music - the Sickstring
Band - and great BBQ while also enjoying
the downstairs Canteen bar area.

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our
Facebook page! Please click this link:

 ​
Quartermaster's Report
Our Post has now
become a beehive of
activity with return to
normal life. We thank all
members, auxiliary and
guests who continued to
support the Post during
that difficult recent
period. The summer is
now upon us, so we look forward to seeing
you at your Post.

We are working to improve our food service
program; we are now seeing much higher
food costs.

We are completing the expansion of our
parking lot to gain six new spaces and
which will improve traffic flow.

The pandemic impacted our Color Guard
staffing this past year, so we are trying
to recruit new members. If you want to
serve your country and your Post,
please contact me to uniform up and work
with myself and Chaplain Theo. We had the
only VFW Color Guard in our VFW District
and we hope to be able to continue our
service for Military Funerals and school
presentations of our Flag.

We are all very proud of Mike Buxton, our
new Auxiliary president; we look forward to
his contributions to both the Auxiliary and
the Post.

The Auxiliary added seven new members
who applied last month through the
Quartermasters office and were properly
processed. All spouses,sons and daughters
of veterans who served overseas with
hazardous duty are encouraged to become

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/


Please join Michael Buxton and myself on
Saturday, July 17th from 11 a.m. - 3 p.m.
for a chance to sit out on the Post deck in
an informal meet and greet. This is an
opportunity for you all to get to know us as
well as us getting to know you more. Our
main goals include unity and preparing the
Post for the future.

Please join me in welcoming the 2021 - 22
Post House Committee:

John Rizzo, Allisen Earls, Richard
Simmons, Joel Murillo and Mark Traplay.
They will be choosing a Chairperson at the
upcoming meeting.

Please come out to the Post for our General
Meeting at 11 a.m. Saturday, July 10th.
Attend the meeting to have your say in the
operations and future of VFW Bert Fuller
Post 9578.

If you need me reach out, please call me at
(858) 729-3911. I am here for you - the
veterans, the auxiliary, our families and the
community of Alpine!

That is all that I have for now and as always
feel free to contact me if you have any
questions and or concerns.

Until next time,

​John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

VFW Post 9578 Meet & Greet with
Post Commander and Auxiliary
President Saturday June 17th

Auxiliary Members. If you know any
Veterans who served overseas with
hazardous duty may be VFW eligible, please
contact me to approach them for
membership.

We still need all of you to help bring in new
members to both the Post and Auxiliary.
Simply refer them to me and Theo and I will
process them for membership. The
applicant's official form DD214 is needed for
qualification of membership.

Please make every effort to attend our Post
General Meeting at 11 a.m. on Saturday,
July 10. Your comments and suggestions
are always welcome. We need our
members' active participation to improve the
operations of the Post.

Please remember that I am always available
24/7 to assist you in any way possible in my
capacity as Post Quartermaster.
​Carl
Quartermaster
Carl Silva ​

House
Committee
Report
Comrades:

I hope everyone is



Please note: the prices displayed on various
Post flyers and menus and also in this
newsletter are subject to change without
advance notice. Thank you for your
understanding.

Chaplain's
Message

On July 4th, we
Americans honor and
acknowledge the
founding of our great
nation 245 years
ago. We in the United
States usually
celebrate with
fireworks, parades, carnivals, fairs, picnics,
concerts, baseball games, family reunions,
political speeches and other
ceremonies. That’s all well, but let us never
forget the basic reason our Nation was
formed: “Freedom”!
 
Lord God Almighty, in whose name the
Founders of this Country won liberty for
themselves and for us, and lit the torch of
freedom for nations then unborn: Grant that
we and all the people of this land may have
the grace to maintain our liberties in
righteousness and peace. AMEN.
 
Last month, Post Life Member Curtiss
Massey passed away in El Cajon at age 71
(Curtiss was the widower of our Post’s

well. Finally, no masks
required to be worn
when visiting the
Post! It has been a
long road for
everyone. We are
starting to ramp up for
various events this
year. The Post's
Annual BBQ will
happen this year in
October, date to be confirmed at the next
monthly members meeting. More events
coming we have to take it slow to build up to
where we were before the pandemic. 
 
The Auxiliary is hosting a 4th of July bash,
check with the post for times and
price. Thanks to JR and Fred for refinishing
the downstairs bard counter which really
looks nice. The rock breaking for more
parking is almost finished, and the Post
should gain six additional parking spaces.
 
We are working on plans for improving the
access ramps and parking. Plans have
been drawn for the deck extension project
followed by the front entrance way.
 
If you have a suggestion (or complaint)
about anything at the Post please bring it to
the meeting or put it in writing. If you do put
it in writing and place it in the Suggestion
Box: if it doesn't have your name and
signature on it - well, it must not have been
that important.
 
If you have any questions or concerns for
the House Committee, please bring them
to the 11 a.m. General Meeting held on the
second Saturday of each month and we will
be happy to hear them.
 
God Bless and look forward to seeing you at
the Post.
  
John
House Committee Chair
John Rizzo

Auxiliary
President's
Message

My name is Michael
Buxton and it is an
honor and privilege to be
your Auxiliary
President for the 2021 -
22 year. 



former bar manager Pam Massey). I’ve
been unable to locate any of his family, so
at this writing any service for Curtiss at the
Post is uncertain. However, his friends at
The Landing cocktail lounge, located at
1185 East Main Street in El Cajon will host a
Celebration of Life at 11 a.m. on Sunday,
July 11.

O God of mercy, peace, and love, we
remember before you in this moment our
friend and fellow veteran Curtiss Massey.
We recall with respect all that he stood for in
this life. Help us to live in the
companionship of his spirit. May we be kind
to the friends and family he cared for;
devoted to the community in which he lived;
and loyal to the causes which he
served. Thus, in our lives and hearts, may
Curtiss live on, to our great comfort, to the
betterment of your creation, and to the
furthering of your most holy will. AMEN.

Theo
Post 9578 Chaplain
Theodore Bazdorf

I was eligible to be an auxiliary member due
to my grandfather’s service in WWII for the
Army in the Pacific. Although decorated in
combat, he (of course!) never shared his
story with the family, but it was known he
was proud of his actions there. It was with
that same pride and spirit of service that
when he passed he gave his estate to
educate his grandchildren. I am forever
grateful for his gift of a paid-for
undergraduate college degree and as a
thank you to him, I am here to serve. 

I am here to honor all those that are
currently serving their country, those that
have served the United States, those that
have served in a foreign war and those that
are buried at the grounds where their
service was completed abruptly.
 
There is a wonderful community here at
Post 9578 and I am looking forward to
meeting many more of you and look forward
to working with you all to support Post 9578
and the veterans that it supports. 

Although I may be relatively new to the
Post, I am not new to voluntary service and
leadership therein. I hope to bring a fresh
energy with the ability to empower the team
to perfect current events and ideas, bring
back some old ideas and create new ones. I
am very much looking forward to the year
and hope that you are too. 

I am very happy to be working with Post
Commander John Sullivan on ways that
the Post and the Auxiliary can work
together and be one power when needed. 

I would also like to see the Auxiliary work
more closely in assisting the post. With that
goal in mind, Commander Sullivan and I
would like to invite you to a "Meet & Greet"
at the post on Saturday, July 17th from 11
a.m. to 2 p.m., where you can come meet
us and share the ideas that you may have to
support the Auxiliary, the Post and its
Veterans.
 
We have much to celebrate already this
year with a very successful fundraiser on
Memorial Day where JR wowed us with his
ribs and the Auxiliary thanked the Post
members present with a free meal. If you
see Denny at the Post, please ask him how
he saved a life that day.

Please join us on July 4th at the Post
where JR will be serving BBQ chicken. This
will be a complete event with a live country
band, The Sickstring Outlaws and
refreshments - all happening at the



Post 9578
Parking Lot
Expansion

Project Nearing
Completion

Thanks to
Michelle "Wonder
Woman" Currier
and her trusty sidekick Mark Merriman, the
Post 9578 parking lot expansion project is
nearing completion of the rock-breaking
phase. When completed, there will be six
additional parking spaces for members and
guests.

Mark Merriman

Bert Fuller Pictured With Mark in
Alpine Sun July 29, 1966 Edition

downstairs Canteen. Please join us as this
is "not to miss" event.

Thank you to all whom have helped in our
recent efforts to close out the Auxiliary
activities of last year, taking over the
Saturday Burger Burn and providing all of
the recent ideas starting to fuel the year. 

Thank you to the outgoing Auxiliary
leadership team for their efforts; and to the
new team for starting the year strong; and
for all of those at the Post for their
continued support. Thank you for
everyone’s energy and I look forward to
seeing much more of it! 

When you see me at Post, please come up
and say hello as I would very much be
honored to met you if I haven’t already.
 
Yours in Service,

Michael
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Michael Charles Buxton
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller VFW
Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

Auxiliary Chaplain's
Message

Has Independence
Day become more
about picnics, parades
and fireworks than a
respectful reflection of
our freedom?

Respect means that you
accept somebody for who they are, even
when they're different from you or you don't
agree with them.
 
Respect in your relationships builds feelings
of trust, safety, and well being.
 
Respect doesn't necessarily come naturally
– it is something you learn.
1.  Listen
2.  Affirm
3.  Serve
4.  Be Kind
5.  Be Polite
6.  Be Thankful

Respect means treating others the way you

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


Article about Bert Fuller getting a German
Shepherd pet provided by Jen Tschida.

want to be treated.
Being considerate and honoring the
feelings, opinions, and property of others.

Self-respect means being good to yourself
and not putting yourself down; taking care of
yourself.
Receiving respect from others
is important because it helps us to feel safe
and to express ourselves.
 
Our freedom is built on respect for one
another, our opinions, our hard work, and
our Unity. Enjoy your 4th and respect our
independence! Drive safely. Let someone
go ahead of you. Hold a door. Smile!
 
Dear God, we thank you for each day.
Please help us to respect and love
everyone, including and especially those
that are different from us. Help us to be kind
and patient with one another and always
show respect.

In Peace and Love,

Jan
Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain
Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message
 
Congratulations to
George Belton for
winning our Father's
Day raffle Basket!

The Post's new downstairs bar will be open
for service on Sunday, July 4th. Be sure to
come out for the 4th of July celebration
which features the Post Auxiliary's BBQ
chicken dinners served from 4 p.m. until
gone. The country band The Sickstring
Outlaws will be playing from 3 - 7 p.m. 

Our July Raffle Basket will be raffled off on
Sunday, July 4th. We would appreciate
any donations to the Post to help fill this
basket!

Please attend the "Meet & Greet" for our
new Post Commander John Sullivan and
Auxiliary president Michael Buxton held
at the Post from 11 a.m. - 3 p.m. on
Saturday, July 17th.
There will be a Celebration of Life for
Richard Tracy at 3 p.m. on Sunday, July
18th at the Post.
The Raffle Basket tickets are sold for $1



The Sickstring Outlaws Will
Entertain During July 4th
Celebrations at the Post

The Sickstring Outlaws will perform from 3
- 7 p.m. on Sunday, July 4th at the Post.
The band members are Ron Houston,
David Berry, Jason Russell and Jack
Hoole.

The band was described by the San Diego
Reader as "The Sickstring Outlaws are a
rugged country band based in the North
County. “We have an aggressive sound,”
says the band, “with story-telling vocals
about real life, hard-working men, the day-
to-day struggle with substance abuse, and
some of our most favorite honky-tonk
heroes...we don’t try to sugar-coat
anything.”

Come on out to the Post on the Fourth of

donation each and six (6) tickets for $5
donation.

For Post Raffle Basket and 50/50 tickets:
please put your name and contact number
on all tickets that you purchase since you do
not have to be "present" to win!

Come out and enjoy indoor and/or outdoor
dining on our beautiful Patio with its great
scenic views.

Kimberley
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberley Rivera



July and enjoy the band!

VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

The Post will observe the following business
hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close
Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

Please please do your best to comply with
state and county guidelines at all times and
do not, under any circumstances, attend
a Post activity or event if you or a
member of your family unit are
experiencing COVID-19 symptoms.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

Support Your Post -
Attend Regularly to Enjoy

The Camaraderie, Games &
​Live Entertainment!

Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-Free
Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post officer.
Law enforcement will be contacted and the
offender will be subject to criminal and legal
consequences. Offenders will lose their
Post privileges and not be allowed on Post
property in the future.

Post Hours of Operation
(Subject to change without advance notice - call
Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

Monday - Friday: 11 a.m. to Closing

Lunch Service: 11 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Dinner Service: 5 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Saturday & Sunday: 9 a.m. to Closing

Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday/Month

10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month



VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf of
this great country
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their
families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions

Post Officers & Trustees

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: csilvasr@aol.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to
csilvasr@aol.com or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: Carl Silva

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 20th of the prior month.



John Sullivan, Commander
Jack Gauthier, Senior Vice Commander
Allisen Earls, Junior Vice Commander
Carl Silva, Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf, Chaplain
Allisen Earls, Adjutant
Jim Bilka, Judge Advocate
Jack Gauthier, Service Officer
Vacant, Surgeon

James Abercrombie, 1st Year Trustee
Charlie Roders, 2nd Year Trustee
Vacant, 3rd Year Trustee

Auxiliary Officers

Michael Buxton - President  
Nancy Hauer - Senior VP
Ed Molloy - Junior VP           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Bob Bealo - Treasurer         
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        
Pat Alston Aldrich - Trustee #1
Maggie Ortiz - Trustee #2   
Darren Pyle - Trustee #3

House Committee (Chairperson TBA)

John Rizzo, Member
Allisen Earls, Member
Richard Simmons, Member
Joel Murillo, Member
Mark Traplay, Member

Canteen / Entertainment

Kimberley Rivera, Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Dani Caton
Sandy Curry
Julie Kalogiannis
Jessica McKittrick
Darla Beery

FYI for Post Members!

House Committee Meetings are held every second Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.

Post Member meetings are held every second Saturday of the month  at 11 a.m.

Show your pride in our Post by letting people know you are a member of our VFW!

Our Newsletter Supporters

Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis



www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Tammy Keen

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer

On Line Bookkeeping & Tax Service
Roger Garay & Christy Kohl (619) 445-5523
www.olbts.com

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Primary Residential Mortgage  (619) 722-1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey
www.3trv.com

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
http://www.alpinedentistry.com
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net
http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com
http://www.olbts.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com
http://www.3trv.com










VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
(619) 445-6040

www.vfw9578.com
 ​  ​  ​  ​
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